
SELECTMEN’S MEETING – March 8, 2021  

 

Present:  Richard Bielefield, John Strasser, Margo Connors  

    Jennifer Gaudette 

                  

Guests:   None 

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

• Town Business Meeting will be held on May 11, 2021 at 6:00pm at the Sugar Hill 

Fire Station.  This will be a regular town meeting (although masks and social distancing 

will be required) where we will vote on warrant articles 3-18 which includes the 2021 

budget. Budget information can be found on the town website www.sugarhillnh.org. 

 

The Select Board will not meet on March 29, 2021. 

 

Jennifer advised that Road Agent Doug Glover has road bans on all Sugar Hill Town roads and 

they are weather dependent. 

 

MS. CONNORS update the board on broadband information.  There is a zoom meeting on 

Friday March 12th that Margo will attend. 

 

The board received a letter from NHDES in regard to Map 223, Lot 12 owned by Sam 

Stephenson.  Letter will be kept on file. 

 

The board accepted with regret the resignation of Searle Redfield from the Planning Board due 

to his relocating. 

 

Jennifer advised the board that Andrew Schuele was working with Chief Clark on his building 

permit application now that the building must meet setbacks or a variance is required. 

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to have Priestly Lightning Rods install lightning rods in both 

Crapo Building and the Meetinghouse seconded by MR. STRASSER.  The motion passed 

unanimously.  The town will pay for Crapo out the CRF and SHIA will fund the Meetinghouse 

installation. 

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to approve the meeting minutes of March 1, 2021, seconded 

by MS. CONNORS.  The motion passed unanimously.  

 

With no more business before the Board, MS. CONNORS made a motion to adjourn, seconded 

by MR. STRASSER, the meeting was adjourned at 6:00 PM. The next regular scheduled 

meeting is Monday March 15, 2021 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 5:00 pm. Social distancing 

and face masks required. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer Gaudette, Administrative Assistant 

http://www.sugarhillnh.org/

